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FLASH-FLASH-FLASH FLASH, 
REMINDER THE JULY MEETING IS ON 
JULY 3RD INSTEAD OF JULY 4TH, DUE 

TO THE HOLDAY!!

The Palomar Mountain V-8’s Regional Group of the 
Early Ford V-8 Club of America, Inc. P.O. Box 

891354, Temecula, CA 92589-1354 Organized 
November 8, 1996 Chartered January 18, 1997 RG 

#148 
 Incorporated August 7, 2001 

2017 Board of Directors & Officers  
President          Cliff Gustin 

Vice President Kathy Shedd
Treasurer        Gregg Lowry 

Secretary         Janice Gustin  
Past Pres./Dir. Cal Westra 

2017 Committee Chairpersons 
ACCESSORIES  

Irene Griffin 
AUDIT COMMITTEE  

Officers & Member at Large per By-laws 
ADVERTISING / FUNDRAISING  

 HISTORIAN  
Vacant 

MEMBERSHIP, *BADGES, *ROSTER 
www.valvechatter.org 

Dory Thompson  
NEWSLETTER EDITOR  

Robert McClelland 
Email: remac278@msn.com  

DEADLINE: 20th of Each Month 
*SPECIAL DRAWINGS CHAIR  

Kathy Ries—Shedd 
SUNSHINE CHAIR  

Jackie Ouellette 
TOUR LEADERS  

Volunteers on Monthly Basis 
WEBSITE CHAIR: OPEN/BOARD 

AdHoc committees: President is Ex-Officio member 
on all committees  

MEMBERSHIP  
Contact Dory Thompson (619) 889-3242 On-line: 

www.valvechatter.org 
Initiation Fee: $15.00 (includes two Regional Group 
Name Tags to wear to meetings & events.) Annual 
dues: $25 per year (Jan. thru December 31) Nat’l 
Membership also required Nat’l Dues: $35/yr + $3 

spouse Or optional $10/yr no magazine 
Www.efv8.org 

VALVE CHATTER 
 JULY 2017 NEWSLETTER, 

Volume 22, Issue #7
The Palomar Mountain V-8’s

Regional Group #148 of the Early Ford  V-8 Club of America, Inc

From the Desk of the President

Just a few fun facts about Ford's flathead 
V8 --It didn't become popular until after 
WWII because it was no match for an 
overhead 4-banger with similar cubic 
inches. After the V -8's could be made 
much bigger than their older brothers, 
they started to take over.  Model B's 
could easily be bored out to 220cu. 
inches and many were bored and stroked 
to 239 inches, the same size as Mercury 
came out with in 1939. In 1949 Mercury 
V-8's came with a longer 4" stroke 
crankshaft which could be ground off-
center another 1/8" and with a 
3/16" (Yes, 3/16") overbore- resulting in a 
hefty 296 cu. inches

WORDS TO LIVE BY:  SOMETIMES I 
JUST WISH I HAD THE WISDOM OF A 
90 YEAR OLD, THE BODY OF A 20 
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 Board of Director's & Business Meeting 
of the Members of


The Palomar Mountain V-8's Regional 
Group of the Early Ford V-8 Club


of America, Inc. a California Non-Profit 
Public Benefit Corporation


A regularly scheduled business meeting 
of the Board of Directors and Members

of the Palomar Mountain V-8's Regional 
Group of the Early Ford V-8 Club of

America, Inc., and a California Non-Profit 
Public Benefit Corporation was  held on

June 6, 2017 at the meeting place of the 
members. The Broken Yolk Café,

26495 Ynez Road, Temecula, California.

Directors Present:  Cliff Gustin-
President; Kathy Shedd-Vice President; 
Gregg Lowry-Treasurer, Janice Gustin-
Secretary, Cal Westra-5th Director.

Members Present & Cars Driven:  Cliff 
& Janice Gustin; Dan Krehbiel-39 Tudor; 
Jay Harris; Steve Wells; Dave Louzek-49 
Custom 4 door; Ron Hull-41 Ford; Judd 
Lynn & Masaro Luts; Chuck & Marilyn 
Rounds; Tom & Patsy Hamlin-46 Ford; 
Dan & Sylvia Harwick; Gregg & Linda 
Lowry; Cal & Cheryl Westra; Ron & Kathy 
Shedd; Clark Mears; Leona Spanier; Bob 
& Letrice Davis; Roger Bell; Ray

Ouellette-46 Merv. Conv.; Frank &

Irene Griffin; Ken & Merleen Magers-35-3 
window Coupe; Zip & Ruth Zepede; Sam 
Jeromin; Jim Wells.

Guests Present:  Michael Dollard - 
Guest Speaker.

The meeting was called to order at 9 
a.m.  President Cliff opened the meeting 
and asked Dan Krehbiel to lead us in the 
Pledge of Allegiance and Cal Westra led 
us in Prayer.  Cliff asked for a moment of 


silence for Gary Potts. Officer & 
Committee Reports were accepted:

President:  Cliff went over the birthdays 
and anniversaries but due to an error, 
accidentally read the listings for July 
instead of June (Secretary/Wife will admit 
it as her error), Therefore, come July, he 
will read the June birthdays and

anniversaries !!!

Vice President:  Kathy Shedd stated 
"happy birthday" to her husband, Ron 
(See above).

Treasurer:  Gregg Lowry reported a 
club balance!

Secretary:  Janice presented the May 
minutes.  Motion to accept made by Irene 
Griffin and seconded by Marilyn Rounds.  
Motion passed.

Director:  Cal advised that Rudy Perez's 
father passed on Saturday.

Accessories:  Irene Griffin thanked 
everyone for the interest in the tee shirts 
with your car on it but needed some 
missing information on sizes, white or 
gray, shirts with or without pocket,

light weight or heavy, so she can get 
prices.

Advertising:  Cal had nil to report except 
he sent out 8 letters yesterday to 
advertisers.

Membership & Club Badges:  Dory 
Thompson not present.

Sunshine:  Jackie Ouellette not present 
but Ray Ouellette advised she is home 
sick and he will stop and buy her a get 
well card on the way home,  She sent out 
4 cards - Marlene due to a fall; Gary 
Potts' family; Rudy & Lori Perez and 
Leona Spanier, who was in the hospital 
but is here today looking great. 

 (Cont. page 3)
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(Cont. from page 
Ray & Jackie will be gone for 2 months but 
will send out cards so let them know what is 
going on.
Tours:  Jay Harris stated that we all should 
be at the Crusin Grand in Escondido on 
June 23rd as our club has been invited.  In 
August, he is planning a winery/gourmet 
meal in Fallbrook or Temecula.  He is 
sending around a sign-up sheet for same 
with preferences for a 1 p.m. or a 6 p.m. 
sitting.  No tour for September due to the 
Harris tour to Oregon.

Newsletter & Web Site:  Bob McClelland 
not present.

Old Business:  None.

New Business:  Cliff advised that our next 
meeting is currently set for the 4th of July 
and asked members if they wanted to 
continue that date or change.  Most agreed 
to change so after talking

to the Broken Yolk manager, it was agreed 
to hold our meeting on Monday, July 3rd.

Also, the Club received an email from the 
Early Ford V-8 Club that they are making a 
quilt for the National Meet in 2018 and 
would like us to donate a square for same 
with our name and/or logo and city on it.  
Patsy volunteered to do same.

Annuncements:  Judd Lynn advised that 
Murrieta is having a parade of old cars on 
the 4th of July and  Veterans day and to let 
him know if you are interested.  It is held in 
the Temecula/Murrieta area.  Also, don't 
forget Fathers Day show in Murrieta and 
the last Saturday of the month is the

downtown car show in Lake Elsinore.

Program:  Cal Westra showed pictures 
from the last tour before the meeting.  
Michael Dollard talked about Ethanol and 
advised that if you have no problems now, 
you probably won't in the future.  Rubber 
hoses are bad with ethanol and cars are 
hard to start in the mornings but run

cooler.  Being no further business to come 
before the meeting and on motion duly 
made the meeting adjourned at 10 a.m.


It is directed that this action be filed in the 
Minute Book of the Corporation.  This 
action is executed pursuant to the 
Corporation Code of the State of California, 
which requires accurate minutes of any 
meeting of the Board be maintained.

Dated:  June 8, 2017

Respectfully submitted,

Janice Gustin - Secretary

Corporate Minutes


Accessories for July, 2017
Thank you everyone for your patience with the 
T-shirts with your car printed on them. I have 
submitted the sizes and style requests to our 
supplier but as of this writing have not heard 
from him. FLASH (6-21) just received the t-
shirt prices from our supplier so I will have 
some numbers for you at the July 3 meeting. In 
the meantime perhaps you can have your car 
photographed so that when I provide the costs 
those interested can have their orders placed 
without too much delay.
A GREAT BIG THANK YOU TO DON AND 
SYLVIA HARWICK who are now the owners of 
the last Palomar Mountain Early V-8 Club 
jacket. I know when the weather gets cold again 
it will be welcome to take the chill off.  There 
are still a few tote bags ($10.00) left—great for 
beach towels, soft drinks, those dirty clothes 
after a weekend, mail and whatever. They are 
sturdy canvas, washable, and hold a lot of 
whatever you can think to put in them. Also 
several travel mugs at a great price.
Thank you again for your interest. 
Sincerely, Irene

http://www.valvechatter.org
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1966 Mustang gas tank, 1939 Ford DLX STEERING WHEEL COMES WITH CRACKS
   1939 Ford DLX radio box lid face!                                    Clark Mears (951) 766-5031         [1]

1984 Mercedes 380SL Roadster 87,000 miles Excellent condition $15000. OBO
                                                                                                Bob Payne (661) 803-2440           [1]

1939 Ford DLX Front & rear bumpers Orig Re-Chromed $600.   Ford ceramic dogs $35.
                                                                                                 Rudy Perez 951-674-4330           [2] 

 1939 Ford Trans. $750. 1940 Ford Trans. $650.  Both rebuilt  
    1940 Ford front bumper with mounting irons & license plate bracket $20. 
                                                                            Dan Krehbiel    ( 951) 302-5922          [2] 

 1957 Ford Thunderbird (needs restoring)                                                        
1940 Ford Running boards                                  Tom Hamlin (760 745-5099           [2]
 1936 Ford front & rear bumper mounting irons with license plate holder, 
vintage folding running board luggage rack $50. , 1936 Spare tire cover great

    condition $150.                                                    Bob McClelland (951)233-6301    [2]                                                            
 1941 Ford Super Deluxe rear Bumper, show chrome $350.

    1949 Ford 3 spd transmission rebuilt $150.
     CHEVY CONV frame off very nice (long time V-8 owner)
                                                                                      Dave Louzek (858) 682-8585     [3] 

   WANTED
 Ford C6 automatic trans. for a 302                                  Cliff Gustin (951) 8371044           [1]
 1935 Ford Stromberg Carb., 1935 wire wheels4X16 (5) need to be good shape!


                                                                                   Ted Thompson 619-507-8535     [1]

 1951 Ford Under radiator pan                                 Dan Krehbiel  951-302-5922   [2]

 1936 thu 1939 Ford wide pattern rims (5), 1937 thru 1939 standard 4 blade fan


                                                                                                       Sam 760-445-7441   [2]

 Note:  Dan Krehbiel is not retired and is still doing Columbia’s!!


“CLARK MEARS THE BIG WINNER”
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5 – Sylvia Harwick                                 
5 – Janice Hoople 
6 – Jackie Ouellette 
7 – Howard Dague 
8  – Joyce Curwin 
9  – Gloria Foote 
12 – Jane Alling 

JULY BIRTHDAYS 
15 – Tony Hoople 
17 - Ronald Prentice 
17 – Loieanne Jeromin 
18 – Tom Hamlin 
19 – Nanci Radcliffe 
20 – Ron Hull 
25 – Letrice Davis 

26 – Mona Fucci 
28 - Bonnie Bell 
29 – Cal Westra 
31 – Janet Chambers 
31– Diane Detwiler 

July Anniversaries 
8 – G a r y & K a r e n 
Walcher 
20 - Roger & Bonnie Bell 
24 – Bob & Donna Payne 

In Memory, Our dear 
friend Gary Potts 
passed away in  
May.  He joined 
Palomar Mountain 
V-8 Club in August of
2014 and was an 
active member.  He 
will be missed, our 
thoughts and prayers 
go out to his family!

http://www.valvechatter.org
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Cruzin Grand Tour 
was enjoyed by all.  
We had 11 cars on 

display.  Dan 
Kriebiel’s 51 
Victoria was 

chosen as winner.  
Thanks to Tom 
Hamlin for 

organizing the 
tour! CHERYL WESTRA WITH HER 50 DAVE & GAYLA LOUEK WITH THEIR48

DAN KREHBIEL WITH IS 51 VICTORIA STEVE & KIMRY WELLS WITH THEIR 

PATSY HAMLIN WITH HER 46 SUPER DLX BOB MCCLELLAND & HIS 36

TOM HAMLIN WITH HIS 34 VICI DAN KREHBIEL & KEN MAGER

http://www.valvechatter.org
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DAN KREHBIEL THE WINNER

GREGG LOWRY & HIS 40

JAY HARRIS & HIS 39 CONVERTIBLE

KEN MAGERS & HIS 35 BOB PAYNE & HIS 36

http://www.valvechatter.org
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MARK YOUR CALENDAR!!  JULY 2017
CHECK OUT   WWW.SOCALCARCULTURE.COM 

  OR
WWW.GOODOLEBOYSSANDIEGO.COM/EVENTS

  2017 Weekly  Escondido Cruzin Grand AVE  5pm - 9pm
July 1st, Menifee Independence Day Car Show 30627 Menifee Rd. Roll in 12pm

July 15th Encinitas(Cardiff) All american Car Show XIX 3333 Manchester 8am-2pm
July 22nd Oceanside 12thAannual  Thanksgiving in July  444 Countryclub Ln. 8am-2pm

July 29th Lake  Elsinore Car Classic on Historic Main Street 4pm-8pm

DELIVER TO:

MONTHLY CLUB BUSINESS & BOARD  OF DIRECTOR MEETINGS 
First Tuesday Monthly  

(January thru November) Breakfast @ 
8:00 am Meeting @ 9:00 a.m.

Broken Yolk Cafe
26495 Ynez Rd. Temecula, Ca. 92591 

UPCOMING MEETINGS:
July 3rd Regular

August 1st Regular
September 5th Regular

Palomar Mountain V-8’s
VALVE CHATTER newsletter
The Palomar Mountain V-8’s Regional Group
of the Early Ford V-8 Club of America, Inc

A non-profit public benefit charitable California 
Corporation Regional Group No.148 

http://www.socalcarculture.com
http://www.SOCALCARCULTURE.COM
http://www.apple.com
http://WWW.GOODOLEBOYSSANDIEGO.COM/EVENTS
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